
Compliance action taken for childcare provision
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Date: 24 October 2019

Summary of outcome

Early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for the 
early years foundation stage, (EYFS) which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.

 

 At an inspection on 5 September 2019, we found that this provider was not meeting some 
of these requirements. We have served a Welfare Requirements Notice. This is a legal notice 
that required the provider to take the actions below within the timescales set out. The 
provider will be able to give parents further information about this.  

Actions:

n ensure Ofsted is kept up to date with any changes made to the nominated individual, 
provider and the manager of the setting by 9 October 2019 

n ensure all staff have an up-to-date knowledge of safeguarding issues so that they are 
fully aware of the correct action to take if they have any concerns about a child or 
another member of staff by 9 October 2019 

n obtain prior written permission from parents to administer medication to a child by 9 
October 2019 

n ensure that staff keep a clear record of the dates and the dose of medication 
administered to a child by 9 October 2019 

n keep a written record which includes the name of the person who obtained the vetting 
and disclosure and barring service checks for staff by 9 October 2019 

n ensure that leaders and managers improve their knowledge of the early years and 
childcare register requirements by 9 October 2019. 

On a monitoring visit on 10 October 2019, we found that the provider had satisfactorily met 
the actions within the timescale. She had updated the knowledge and understanding of 
safeguarding procedures for all staff, implemented revised medication policies and 
procedures, made accurate recordings of the details of vetting checks she makes, and 



updated the knowledge of the registration requirements for herself and the other leaders in 
the setting. Additionally, the provider has made us aware of the correct details for the 
leadership and management team. We were satisfied with the actions the provider had 
taken to comply with the Welfare Requirements Notice. The provider is still registered with 
Ofsted.
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